
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’ 

 19th July 2024 - Our “Value for life” is “Wisdom”.                   

“For the Lord gives wisdom, out of his mouth comes knowledge and understanding" Proverbs 2:6 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       
Dear all,  

I have lots to recall this week in the final newsletter of the year, firstly what a wonderful Summer Fair we had 
last week, and a huge shout out for all the lovely PTA who helped pull this together for us, there was laughter, 
fun with games, lots to buy and the burgers were sublime THANK YOU.  

We had our wonderful reward trips to RHS this week and seeing the older children partner with our younger 
children was a pleasure to see. We had so many positive comments about our children – I am sure like me you 
are so proud of them. YOU earned this children, with your lovely behaviour, so THANK YOU. 

We also have our Glazebury’s Got Talent next Monday afternoon to look forward to and our Leavers Event on 
Wednesday afternoon before we break up for the year. 

Finally to our Year 6, its soon time that you will leave your Glazebury family, spread your wings and embrace 
the next stage of your learning journey in high school, Thank you for all you have contributed to our school life 
and we all wish you the very best for your future learning…and remember once part of our Glazebury family 
ALWAYS part of our Glazebury family. Mrs Mowbray. 

“God will direct your steps” Proverbs 3:6        

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

                        

 

 

                                                         

We are a church school…              

 Love never fails 1 Corinthians 13:8  
   
We have been celebrating Black History and 

celebrating the work of Doreen Lawrence. 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

EYFS: Reception

 

 

 

Class 2:  

 

 

 

Class 3:  

 

 

 

Class 4: 

  

 

 

 



          
 
 
 

           
 
 

     

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Vice Chair of Governors – Alice Richards 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mrs K Wall 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey. 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  

 

 

 
   Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus  …  LDST Trust curriculum vision 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury’s History from Log Books - We are in possession of our school log books that 

date back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

   

 

 

Oct 14th 1887- Eliza Warhurst had been 

away two weeks suffering from a sore leg. 

Oct 18th 1887-The school was closed today 

while the fire grates were repaired. 

Nov 26th 1887- The attendance is still very 

poor. This is partly through sickness and 

partly through the indifference of parents 

having their children educated. 

 

 

August 1st 1887- A thunderstorm came on 

in the afternoon. 

Jan 31st-1890- in consequence of so many 

children being away from school suffering 

from influenza a holiday was given in the 

afternoon. 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

School Shoe Donations  

Come to school on the last day of term Wednesday 

24th July in your trainers and donate your school 

shoes to a very worthy cause to benefit other children.  

All shoes collected will be donated to the Warrington 

Food Bank.   

The Food Bank will recycle your school shoes for the 

benefit of other children.   

 

Thank you so much in advance for your kind 

donation. 

 

Mid-Day Assistant Vacancy  

We currently have a vacancy for a Mid-Day 

Assistant to start in September 2024, please 

speak to the school office if this is of interest 

to you or if you know anyone who may be 

interested, part time position but doesn’t have 

to be every day. 

 

 

 

 Miss Bimson is Getting Married  

I am sure you will all join us in wishing 

Miss Bimson (Reception Teacher, EYFS Lead 

and SENDCo) the very best wishes as she 

gets married during the summer in August.  

We are all very excited to join her on this 

very special day.  We will welcome her back 

as Mrs Carroll in September and will share a 

lovely wedding day photograph.   

 

 

 

 

 
Breakfast Club / Extended Provision 

                    Payments for September 2024 

Thank you to all those who have made their bookings for 

these services for September onwards. Please may we ask 

that you don’t make any payments on ParentPay or into 

our bank account until 1st September 2024 earliest for the 

next academic year as it is our financial year end on the 

31/08/24.  

Thank you so much. 

 

ParentPay  

Please do not allow your ParentPay 

account to go into arrears for school 

dinners/breakfast or after school club. 

These services all need to be paid in 

advance and not after accessing these 

services. Please ensure that all monies 

are paid in full before the end of term.  

Many thanks. 

 

 
 

We would like to wish the following staff a fond farewell as they go onto further their careers: 

 

Mrs Wall – Deputy Head Teacher – Appointed by the Maths Mastery Hub 

Miss Green –Teacher – going off to a new teaching post in Dubai. 

Ms Davies – Qualified as a Level 3 TA during her time at Glazebury, moving on to work in a          

pre-school. 

Mrs Ainsworth – Kitchen Supervisor, moving on to a new kitchen role in a care home. 

 

Thank you for the contribution that they have all had during their time at Glazebury, and we wish them 

all the very best for their futures. 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Fishing – Partridge Lakes  

 

Chris Yates from The Angling Trust came to work with class 3 this half term. They learnt about the skill 

of angling, how to use the equipment and about different types of fish in our locality. Children from 

class 3 spent a morning at Partridge Lakes, putting their new knowledge and skills into practice. The 

children had a wonderful experience and were delighted with the amount and size of the fish they 

caught! 

 
 

 
 

A massive thank you to all that donated, helped, and came to the Summer Fair on Friday.  Special 

thanks to Farmer Bertie who provided all the burgers and sausages for the BBQ and we even had 

cakes baked by one of our children’s next door neighbours. Thank you. 

The weather didn’t dampen the event and not only did the children have great fun we also manged 

to raise £572 which is fantastic. Thank you to everyone. 

 

This has enabled the PTA to pay for the new iPads in school.  The PTA will let you know in 

September what they plan to fundraise for during the next academic year after meeting with Mrs 

Mowbray.   We usually have lovely weather in September, watch out for details of an exciting PTA 

‘welcome back to school event’. 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Celebrating YOU!                
Rosie has had an amazing week this week - not only did she move up to stage 5 in swimming, but 

she's had a gymnastics competition this weekend and did really well! 

Rosie placed 1st in vault and then placed 1st as overall champion! There were 16 children in Rosie's 

age group category. This was Rosie’s first proper competition, so she was very, very happy!          

Well done Rosie – you really are a star. 

 
 

                                                   
We break up for the summer holidays at normal time on Wednesday 24th July.  Hope you all have a 

wonderful, peaceful and hopefully sunny summer holiday.  We look forward to welcoming all our 

children back to school on Wednesday 4th September 2024. 

 

 

12th July – Rory 

13th July – Harley 

15th July – Belle 

15th July – Ella 

16th July – Henry 

17th July - Clark 

17th July - Rafe 

 

 

 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Leavers 
WOW – look at our year 6, you all look so grown up and we are very proud of each and every one of 

you.  The parents arranged a fantastic party for the year 6 last week at Savanah’s in Culcheth, great 

time was had by all.  They are looking forward to their fun events being organised in school. 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

                 
 
 
 
 
 

        
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

       
 
 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   
            
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Head Teachers Award 
India 

for always having a smile and super singing. 

You shine! 

Ellie 

for being so enthusiastic and kind to others on our 

trip. 

Jack 

for being a super climber on the climbing frame at 

RHS. 

Harriet 

for being polite and showing fabulous listening on our 

trip to RHS. 

Jessica 

for working wonderfully with partners in class. 

Thomas 

for wonderful manners and being so polite on our trip 

to RHS. 

Tyler 

for having his original certificate go missing and 

dealing with this so respectfully. 

Farrah 

for being a wonderful role model and sharing time 

with Florence on the trip to RHS. 

 

 
 

 

 
Personal Development Award 

George 

for being a good friend and always having a 

smile on his face. 

Harley 

for bravery and nursing skills on the trip. 

Sebastian 

for being so studious and trying hard. 

Harriet 

for growing in confidence and trying hard. 

Cora 

for her wonderful behaviour, enthusiasm, and 

participation in a new experience, angling at 

Partridge Lakes. 

Lewis 

for his enthusiasm, excellent behaviour, and 

participation in our fishing trip at Partridge 

Lakes. 

Holly 

for her kindness in thinking about others, as 

shown by her involvement in the summer fair. 

Farrah 

for a fabulous year 6 and always thinking of 

others.  

 

  


